
 

 

 

 

Phone:  603/271-2404            Web Site: https://www.vtnhfairs.org  

Fax:     603/271-1109   PO Box 2042 

Concord, NH 03302-2042 
 

 

      CERTIFIED MAIL  
 

July 30, 2024 

 

Brad Hurlburt 

1677 Hatch School Road 

Brattleboro, VT 05301 

 

Dear Mr. Hurlburt: 

 

The Tilton-Northfield Old Home Day horse pulling competitions on June 29, 2024 

submitted blood samples to the VT Agriculture Environmental Lab, Randoph 

Center, VT. Sample VT-1527 was pulled from your 18-year-old Belgian gelding 

named Tim and tested presumptive positive for drugs. The VT lab sent the sample 

to the Industrial Labs, Denver, CO for confirmatory testing. That sample was 

screened and confirmed positive for phenylbutazone, boldenone, caffeine, 

theobromine, theophylline, and beta/dexamethasone by LC-MS/MS Target Screen 

for Acid/Base/Neutral Drugs in Blood.   

 

This letter serves as official notice that, pursuant to the pulling rules adopted by the 

NH Association of Fairs & Expositions you are prohibited from entering any 

animal in any livestock event in the State of NH for a period of one-year, effective 

July 30, 2024 through July 30, 2025. You are also required to return all premiums 

earned at the Tilton-Northfield Old Home Day Horse Pulling Event. Prohibition 

will remain in place longer than one year if the premiums are not repaid in full. 

         

Sincerely, 

 
      Janell George  

President 
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